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11 March 2025 

 
Ref: OIA-2024/25-0700 

Tēnā koe , 
 
Official Information Act request relating to the Budget for the Emergency Management 
and Recovery portfolio 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) request, the following two parts of 
which were partially transferred to the Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet (DPMC) 
on 26 February 2025, from the Office of Hon Minister Mark Mitchell, insofar as they relate to 
the Emergency Management and Recovery (EMR) portfolio: 
 

1. All budgetary accounts of all of your portfolios from November 2023 to 19 
February 2025. 

2. Please include all relevant information around paid consultants from 
November 2023 to 19 February 2025.” 

I have interpreted: 

• part one of your request as being for the 2023/24 and 2024/25 annual appropriations 
for the National Emergency Management Agency (NEMA) and the Department of the 
Prime Minister and Cabinet’s (DPMC’s) Cyclone Recovery Unit (CRU); and 

• part two as being for NEMA’s and CRU’s expenditure on consultants and/or 
contractors for the period 27 November 2023 (the date of the Ministerial warrant) to 
19 February 2025, the date of your request. 

Part One 

For the 2023/24 financial year, appropriation information for NEMA and CRU can be found in 
the DPMC Annual Report, which is available on our website – see especially page 53 
onwards: https://www.dpmc.govt.nz/sites/default/files/2024-10/dpmc-annual-report-2024.pdf.  
 
For the 2024/25 financial year, NEMA’s and CRU’s annual appropriation information is 
publicly available through the Vote Prime Minister and Cabinet (Vote PMC) Estimates of 
Appropriations 2024/25 documents on the Treasury’s website: 
https://www.treasury.govt.nz/sites/default/files/2024-06/est24-v4-pmcab.pdf. Unlike the 
appropriation information found in the Annual Report, this information may be amended 
through the Supplementary Estimates 2024/25 process, confirmed through Budget 2025.  
Information on the final value of appropriations will be confirmed following completion of 
DPMC’s annual audit and published in its Annual Report. 
 
Accordingly, I have refused part one of your request under section 18(d) of the Act – the 
information requested is publicly available.  
 
Part Two 

NEMA’s and CRU’s total expenditure on consultants and contractors for the 2023/24 
financial year is publicly available in Appendix 5 of DPMC’s Annual Review on the Parliament 
website: https://www.parliament.nz/resource/en-NZ/54SCGOA EVI 6e98c62c-f3ab-41ab-
b3eb-08dd0731b318 GOA31349/b7baf6f7ca846b893fd4ec7284755755966f930e. 
 








